Madison County Board of Supervisors Meeting Quick Notes: June 5, 2023

The Madison County Board of Supervisors, “the Board”, passed a Resolution of
Commendation recognizing Timmy Pickett’s 35 years of service to Madison County.

At the request of Chancery Clerk Ronny Lott, the Board appointed Gena Permenter as the
Board Secretary.

The Board was advised that, due to legislative action, Madison County is expected to
receive approximately $5.5mm for work to be done on some state aid roads and bridges
from January 1, 2024, to January 1, 2028.

The Board approved rezoning almost 350 acres of land that is owned by the Minnie J.
Bozeman Family Limited Partnership, to C-2 commercial for a possible shopping center
in the future. The following will not be allowed in this zoning designation: motels (doors
that open to the exterior); heavy equipment sales and service; fireworks stands; used (pre-
owned) vehicle sales; check cashing businesses; payday loan businesses; car title/cash for
titles loan businesses; pawn shops; tattoo and/or body piercing parlor; vaporizer stores,
smoke lounges or similar businesses (Section 22, Q); palm reading or fortune telling
businesses; sports betting/wagering/gaming establishments (Section 22, S); adult
entertainment uses; garages/body shops with outdoor storage of vehicles stored on site;
recreational vehicle parks; yard and garden centers, nurseries, and greenhouse operations
which sell or produce cannabis.

The Board heard Southwest Madison County Fire Protection District’s Petition for
Annexation and approved advertising for a public hearing. A public hearing on the

annexation is scheduled for July 3, 2023, at 9:00 a.m.

At the request of Supervisor Gerald Steen, the Board appointed Paula Tierce to the
Madison County Library System Board of Trustees.

At the request of Supervisor Karl M. Banks, the Board reappointed Shirley Washington to
the Madison County Library System Board of Trustees.

At the request of Supervisor Karl M. Banks, the Board reappointed Joyce Monroe to the
WMUD Board.

At the request of Supervisor Paul Griffin, the Board reappointed Shirley Sanders to the
Madison County Library System Board of Trustees.

The Board awarded the contract for the Clarkdell Road Bridge Rehabilitation Project to
the lowest bidder, B.P. Construction, LLC., for $155,814.

The Board approved the final plat for Lost Rabbit, Phase 4A/District 1.



The Madison County Board of Supervisors will meet next on June 19, 2023, at
9:00 a.m. in the Administration Building in Canton.

--Please download our app, Madison Supervisors

--Please follow us on Facebook, Madison County MS Government



